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For more thought provoking insights, visit 
www.ritudewan.com 

ONLINE LEARNING 
PLATFORM 

http://exam.modischools.in/guru/world 
book.html 

Dear students, 
I want to extend my best wishes to all of you who will be taking your 
Assessment and Pre-board examinations in December. I have full 
confidence in your hard work and talent, and I believe that your 
determination and skills will lead you to success in your exams. 
Remember, exams are a measure of your progress. With confidence and 
dedication, you can excel in your Pre-board examinations. However, it is 
also important to take care of yourself during this time. Plan your 
schedule wisely, get enough rest, and maintain your focus while studying 
and writing your exams. 
Believe in yourself, give your best efforts, and you will surely achieve 
great things in life. Never give up, stay focused, stay positive, and let your 
light shine. 
On another note, I would like to inform you all about the upcoming 
Annual Function on 27th November. Please mark this date on your 
calendars and prepare yourselves for an enjoyable event. 
Wishing you all the best and praying for your success. 
With warm regards and best wishes 
  
Dr (Mrs) Ritu Dewan 
Principal 

DISCOVER AND SHARE THE JOY OF 
READING 
Reading brings joy, inspires minds and 
creates wonder. Reading also touches 
hearts and widens horizons. Reading is 
also the best way to enhance our 
knowledge, vocabulary and imagination. 
DMA has provided a unique reading 
portal for the students as well as the 
parents, which has thousands of books 
for all age groups. The school hopes that 
everyone would be enriched by 
participating in this unique reading and 
learning program. 

http://www.ritudewan.com/
http://exam.modischools.in/guru/world book.html
http://exam.modischools.in/guru/world book.html


ACTIVITIES REPORT 

COMMERCE WORKSHOP (7TH NOVEMBER 2023) 
On November 7, 2023, a commerce workshop was 
organized by the "Commerce Department" at the Dayawati 
Modi Academy in Modipuram. Various activities were 
carried out under the program. The program began with 
the school's prayer meeting. Subsequently, the headmaster 
of the school and the head of the Commerce Department, 
Mr. Rajiv Dhaka, presented a bouquet of flowers to the 
school's Principal, Dr. (Mrs.) Ritu Devan, and Deputy 
Principal Mr. Kapil Christopher. 
Class 11 students Vriddhi Gupta and Ridhi Sharma, who 
were responsible for managing the stage, invited 
accountancy students to participate in a role-play. Through 
role-play, students explained that "Bank Solution Details" 
should be created every month so that there is no 
confusion and consumers can keep track of their passbooks 
and bank account transactions. Afterward, Class 11 
students conducted various quizzes related to "Business 
Studies," such as insurance principles, logos marketing, and 
bank taglines. Along with this, a street play was performed 
to raise awareness about consumer protection and their 
rights. 

Furthering the program, Class 11 students discussed supply, 
demand, consumer production, resources, and their 
scarcity with respect to economics through a song. A group 
discussion was also conducted comparing India and China's 
economic situations. Class 12 students Monal Singh, Yash, 
and Adishri gave a presentation on "Product Development 
Skills" using examples of jewelry and water bottles. They 
explained how a brand is created, promoted, marketed, 
transported, and how a unique selling proposition is 
formulated. They also conducted a quiz on "Company 
Logos" with everyone present. Banking-related questions 
were answered by Class 11 students through private and 
public bank tagline comparative analysis, followed by Q&A 
and PPT presentations on bank functions such as general 
functions, farmer schemes, new startup schemes, etc. 
Subsequently, students of Class 10 explained the subject of 
the stock exchange in India and New York through their 
beautiful presentation. They mentioned that NSE is the 
largest and most important stock exchange in India, 
demonstrating transparency in the Indian financial market. 
Many people living in India are unaware of this trading 
system. They also discussed NYSE, which is the world's 
largest stock exchange, and highlighted how many Indian 
companies are registered on it and the benefits associated 
with it. The objective of this program was to foster 
creativity and develop comparative analysis skills among 
students. 



ANNUAL DAY EXTRAVAGANZA  

… celebrating the glorious journey of accolades, 
felicitations and infotainment. 
  
The Academy weaved a magnificent and panoramic 
tapestry of culture, creativity, colours, art and talent on its 
43rd Annual Day celebrated on 27th November 2023 with 
immense enthusiasm and zeal. Apart from celebrating the 
academic, sports and co-curricular brilliance of promising 
stars of the academy, more than 700 students presented a 
glittering gala of dance, drama and melody on the theme 
“UTKARSH... the Rising of India”. 
  
After paying a floral tribute to the  Founder Maa ji Dayawati  
Modi, the ceremonial occasion unfolded with a warm and 
cordial  welcome to the  Chief Guest, Major Gen. Voodev 
Parida VSM, GOC, Head Quarter Pashchim UP Sub Area 
Meerut Cantt,  Guest of honour Ms. Sujata Parida,  PCS(J), 
Civil Judge, Senior Division  Hapur, Mr. Ravi  Kumar, IFS 
retired, President  Senior  Citizen Welfare Association   Mr. 
D. V. Kapil & his wife Mrs. Krishna  Kapil, the Chief  Patron  
Mrs. C. B. Modi, the  Patron and Chairman Mr. Vinay  Kumar 
Modi,  the members of management , parents and other  
dignitaries. They were presented saplings - the green 
souvenirs and mementos as a token of gratitude and 
reverence.  
  
The ceremonious lighting of lamp invoking the blessings of 
Goddess Saraswati for the success of the enterprise 
rendered a pious touch to the occasion.  The resonance of 
the recitation of Shlokas devoted to the Goddess floated 
positive and auspicious vibes and energies all around. The 
invocation dance by the dancing divas of Primary Wing   
devoted to Goddess Durga enthralled the spectators. 

The Principal Dr. (Mrs.) Ritu Dewan expressing her profound 
gratitude and elation, extended a formal welcome to the 
distinguished guests on the propitious day. Presenting the 
school report for the session 2022-23 through a video, the 
Principal, Dr (Mrs.) Ritu Dewan brought forth the 
accomplishments of the year in terms of awards, 
recognition, activities and events, reflecting the illustrious 
visions of holistic development and philosophy of joyful 
learning of the school.  
 The scintillating and magnificence dance performances by 
the joyful and jubilant tiny tots of the Maple Bear- the Pre-
Primary school, to the tunes of vibrant and foot tapping 
numbers, warmed each heart present spreading the 
fragrance of their innocent smiles and transported them to 
the land of angels.   Their philosophy of happiness- Sing, 
Dance and Merry come what may - fascinated one and all. 



ACTIVITIES REPORT 

Acknowledging the meritorious students for their excellent 
performances in the scholastic and co-scholastic spheres, 
291 students were felicitated with coveted awards and 
trophies. Manthan Agarwal - the Maaji Dayawati Modi Gold 
Cup awardee for being the overall topper in the Commerce 
stream, Khushi Chauhan – the President Gold Cup Awardee 
for topping in Humanities stream, the Director Education 
Gold Cup Awardee - Navneet Singh for securing the top 
position in Science Stream in class XII Board Examination, 
Prakriti Malik -the Principal Gold Cup awardee for securing 
first position in class X board examination were honored. 
Apart from them, 88 Marker cup Awardees from class XII, 
27 awardees from class X for securing highest marks in 
different subjects and overall class toppers of classes VI to 
IX and XI were given away trophies for their academic 
standing. Excellent performers of various Olympiads as well 
as the Scholar Blazer Awardees were acknowledged for 
their outstanding performances.  
  
The cascade of acknowledging excellence continued its flow 
when the sports prodigies were bestowed trophies and 
medals in different sports spheres. Priyam Garg -the 
international cricket star who made the school proud by 
participating in Indian Premier League, also the former 
captain -under-19 Indian Cricket Team, Parth Rana – the 
Gold Medalist in Shooting, Nishka Arora – the gold medalist 
and Suyash Berman – the bronze medalist in Roll ball 
tournaments organised at National level, were felicitated 
for their outstanding performances.  Not to be left behind 
were the sports stars who proved their mettle in Cricket, 
Chess, Skating and Roli-ball and Ju-Jitsu and made the 
school proud in various competitions organised at district 
and school levels. 

 Next in the row who were acknowledged for bringing 
laurels to the school, were the dazzling debaters Umang 
Panwar and Agrima Singh in the All India Desh Bandhu 
Memorial Gold Cup, Bijnore; Sparsh Patel, Shony Mehta 
and Yash Chaudhary in the Inter School Debates at junior 
and senior at levels organised in St. Mary’s Academy, 
Meerut. The spotlight shone brightly on a group of talented 
students Aarohi Sanwal, Vaibhav, Pranjal Rathi, Ishika 
Gupta, Himanshi Nimaniya, Shourya Tomar, Avani Singh, 
Ahana Punia, Navya Jain, Vatsala Bhardwaj who emerged 
victorious and won a cash prize of Rs 20,000 and many 
other articles in a Nukkad Natak competition on the theme 
‘Mission Life ‘organised by Griha Council, Delhi.  Divyanshi 
Verma of class IX who grabbed I position along with a cash 
prize of Rs 5000   in the Muscat Competition in the event 
was also awarded.  The group of 28 budding authors whose 
stories were e-published by Bribooks at National Authors 
Fair 2023, was felicitated for their remarkable achievement 
in the field of literature. The school also lauded the star 
performers who brought home the Best Jury Award in PAN 
INDIA ON FLASH BACK 1947 Short Film. The outstanding 
achievement of its dedicated teachers who secured a 
perfect score of 100 and achieved the target subject 
average in Board classes were honored. The award 
ceremony culminated with the presentation of Principal’s 
Trophy to Tagore House for being declared the Best House 
for the session 2023. On the momentous day, Annual 
Magazine “Aspiration” for the session 2022-23 was released 
officially in the gracious presence of the Chief Guest and 
other distinguished guests of honor. 



ACTIVITIES REPORT 

Celebrating the rich legacy of cultural diversity and heritage 
of India and glorifying rain, the spectacular and vibrant 
performance on the melodious tunes of Garjat Aye re 
Badaria, the bevy of classical Dancers of the academy 
mesmerised the spectators.   The recitation of self-
composed Poem -The Tired Terra Needs Healing by Monal 
Singh as the eco- ambassador of the Academy, made an 
appeal to one and all present to be a responsible trustee of 
the Earth by adopting every small eco-friendly way in one’s 
day to day life to heal Mother Earth.  The performance 
highlighted seventeen integrated sustainable Development 
Goals set up by United Nations as the blueprint for 
transforming the world into a more beautiful and 
sustainable abode of living as they believe that 
development must balance social, economic and 
environmental sustainability. 
 In humble supplication to Lord Ganpati-the Vignharta, the 
devout dancers invoked His blessings to keep off all 
obstacles and grant success to the auspicious enterprise. 
The lively performance unfolding a beautiful spectacle of 
lotus petals through the rhythmic incantations of Ganapati 
Vandana, elevated the spirits of the august gathering 
rendering ethereal joy and elation to all. 
The most mesmerizing segment of the program, Ballet- 
UTKARSH- The Rising , through a creative and artistic 
portrayal, took the audience on a sublime journey, delving 
into the profound tapestry of India's 5000-year-old 
civilization  steeped in the philosophy of Vasudhaiv 
Kuttumbakam, and unfolded   how the Bharat of today with 
the roots embedded in its glorious traditions  is striding 
ahead , taking on all the challenges on the way to be  the 
Vishva Guru- one of the superpowers of the world  as  this 
India thinks in a new way  and the multilingual, 
multicultural environment in which we Indians live is a 
great power not only of India but of the whole world. This 
strength teaches not to think for oneself in times of crisis, 
but also to work for humanity.  

 Mrs. C.B. Modi- the Chief Patron- in her address expressed 
her joy and gratitude to the entire fraternity in contributing 
towards helping the school make its mark in the field of 
education. She emphasised the importance of instilling 
virtues such as honesty, respect and empathy right from an 
early age as these values serve as a moral compass, 
providing foundation for making ethical decisions and 
navigating life’s challenges. 
  
The insightful thoughts and words of Inspiration by the 
Chief Guest Major General Voodev Parida added depth to 
the celebration. He congratulated the Principal Dr. (Mrs.) 
Ritu Dewan and her team for the mammoth commitment 
and commendable contributions put in   to present the 
stupendous show with a strong message to save Earth and 
celebrate the progressive India keeping roots in its cultural 
heritage.  
The rendition of the National Anthem fostering a sense of 
unity and nationalistic pride in one and all present, marked 
the close of the resounding success of the event. 
 



Dear Principal Ma'am and Esteemed Teachers,I express my 
heartfelt congratulations to you and the entire staff of 
Dayawati Modi Academy for the outstanding annual 
function and award distribution ceremony. Attending the 
event was not just a nostalgic trip down memory lane for 
me, but an experience that left a lasting impression.I was 
particularly touched by the school's commendable initiative 
to be inclusive and sensitive to the needs of children with 
special abilities. In a world where inclusivity is often 
overlooked, witnessing the dedication of the school 
towards creating an environment that caters to every child 
was truly inspiring.As I traveled back in history to my own 
school days, I couldn't help but feel honored and thrilled to 
be part of such a significant event. The efforts put forth by 
the school in nurturing not only academic excellence but 
also compassion and understanding are commendable.I 
extend my sincere thanks to the entire team for their hard 
work and commitment in making the annual function a 
memorable and impactful event. Your dedication to 
creating a supportive and inclusive educational 
environment does not go unnoticed.Once again, 
congratulations on this remarkable feat, and thank you for 
your continuous efforts in shaping the future of our 
children.Warm regards, 
 
Saurabh 

FEEDBACKS 
Dear all DMA family members I wanted to take a moment 
to express my sincere appreciation for the incredible effort 
and dedication you all put into organizing this year's annual 
function. It was undoubtedly a resounding success, leaving 
an indelible mark on everyone who attended.From the 
mesmerizing performances to the beautifully coordinated 
decorations and flawless logistics, every aspect of the event 
was executed with utmost precision and professionalism. 
The hard work, creativity, and attention to detail were truly 
commendable.I was particularly impressed by the seamless 
flow of the program, which showcased the diverse talents 
of our students and fostered a strong sense of community 
spirit. The energy and enthusiasm that filled the auditorium 
were palpable, making it an unforgettable experience for 
all.In addition, the inclusive atmosphere and the way every 
student was given a chance to shine reflected the values we 
hold dear as an educational institution. It was 
heartwarming to witness the support and encouragement 
from both the organizing team and the audience.Though it 
must have been a daunting task to plan and execute such a 
large-scale event, your unwavering dedication and 
teamwork ensured its success. You have undoubtedly set a 
new benchmark for future annual functions.On behalf of 
the entire school community, I would like to extend my 
deepest gratitude to each and every member of the 
organizing committee. Your efforts have not only brought 
immense joy to all of us but also created lasting memories 
for our students.Thank you once again for your exceptional 
work and for making this annual function a truly 
memorable event.With sincere appreciation, 
 
Ankit Bansal F/O Ansh Bansal 8-G 

Hello Mam 
,Good evening 
A big round of applause to all the participants and teachers 
for making this possible. Hats off to the teachers, principal, 
and management for putting in hard work and making the 
show a great success.We had an absolutely wonderful time 
watching our highlanders perform. It was a well-executed 
and amazingly planned performance. Congratulations to all 
the teachers and the entire team who organized such a 
fabulous function. It was great to see all kids perform so 
well with a lot of confidence.It was amazing and so well 
coordinated We really had a fantastic time and looking 
forward to many such programs.Thank you for all the 
support. 
Thanking you, 
Yours sincerely, 
Parents of Soham Reddy (VII C) and Ishika Reddy  
(IV E)Mr. Shiv ReddyMrs. Suma Reddy 

Dear Ma'am 
It was an amazing and entertaining annual function . Very 
well managed and coordinated by all teachers and staff and 
Principal maam of DMA along with hard work of 
coordinators and the team members of choreographers🙏
☺🙏🙏. The participant kids also worked really hard and are 
overjoyed and elated that the hard work paid off. 
Aditis(VII-A)  
mother- Dr. Akanksha Agrawal 

Hello ma'am  
A  big congratulations for the success of annual function. 🙏
🙏It was amazing. We have never seen such type of 
performances in schools. The performance of each and 
every student was commendable and also the efforts of 
school staff.  A very big thank you to all of you to showcase 
the abilities of our kids and make them more confident . All 
the arrangements were very well organized.   
Our best wishes always be there for this organization. 
🙏 RegardsParents of Vidhi Sharma 



Utkarsh 2023 was not just an event. It was an incredible 
experience that left us asking for more. The whole 
performance was aptly in sync with the theme of historical 
India. Kudos to the hard work of teachers, students and 
school management. We eagerly wait for a sensual 
experience next year as well. 

FEEDBACKS 
Good evening ma'am,  
ma'am thank you for inviting us to a wonderful evening. We 
enjoyed a lot in annual function and we liked one thing that 
in the annual function,  the children who worked hard in 
the whole year were rewarded and motivated by teachers 
and the dance done by the childrens were so brilliant and  
everyone maintained a discipline. 
Anita devi  
Mother of Rashi 11th L 

Good evening ma'am.  
This is Yunay Mishra's mother, Pooja Mishra. When our 
child performed on stage for the first time, we were both 
ecstatic at first; it was incredible. Aside from his dance, we 
really enjoyed the skit and all of the student performances; 
it was clear that the school and the students worked really 
hard, and the outcomes were astounding. It exceeded our 
expectations considering it was our first time. We are 
pleased to have this affiliation with the institution. Looking 
forward for many such events in the future. Thank you once 
again for being so co-operative and understanding. 

Very well organized . Thanx a lot mam .A big thanku and a 
big congratulations for successful of very first virtual annual 
function for our kid . It was a terrific show which 
showcased the abilities of our little one thereby making 
them confident as a person. Thanku sooo much mam again 
🙏🙏 

Thank you to Principal ma’am, Sonia ma’am and all the 
teachers for your hard work for making this function 
outstanding. All performances were great children had put 
a lot of effort for making this function hit. I was really happy 
to see my son performing first time on the stage without 
any hesitation this really boosted up his confidence I am 
happy with my decision that my son is studying in such a 
great school .Thank you once again 🙏🙏 
Mahima ( Chiranjeev’s mother JKG) 

I would like to congratulate and thank all the staff 
members, principal ma’am and lovely kids for a very 
delightful and wonderful experience..!!! It was a terrific 
show which showcased the abilities of our children thereby 
making them more confident as a person. In short it was a 
grand success..... Name "UTKARSH" which you chosen is 
Prosperity Or Awakening Or High Quality 
Advancement....and literally the children showed it through 
the act 

Respected ma'am First of all thank you principal Mam and 
all teachers for giving apportunity for enjoying the function 
and also the opportunity to be on the stage for our kids. 
Right from the theme to costume and the level of 
confidence shown  by the children on stage was amazing. 
All kids were looking so cute. It was awesome function and 
great effort by all staff members .It was awesome function 
Parents of Aadhya ChaudharyJkg - c 

A hearty thanks to Respected Principal Ma'am and Sonia 
Ma'am .....it was a marvellous performance.... Your 
cooperation means a lot without the great teachers ....such 
performances can't be held..Thanks a lot🙏🙏May the 
students seek abundance of skills from such ocean of 
Melody 🙏🙏🙏 
Anaya Sharma JKG A 

I, Ratika Rastogi, mother of Tavisha Rastogi, would like to 
congratullate to all the teachers and staff who made this 
event a grand success.The children performed gracefully 
and confidently. The stage was very well set for all the 
children. The arrangements for the parents were great. The 
whole experience was overwhelming.Hats off to the 
teachers, principal, management for putting hardwork and 
making a show a great success. The amount of hardwork 
was visible in the children's performance Special thanks to 
you all for giving kids so much love and warmth. 

I would like to thank you for curating and organising a 
beautiful dance performance in Annual function . It was so 
wonderful to see all participants dancing so gracefully 
displaying their confidence. Thank you for putting so much 
effort in training students in a short span of time. I am glad 
that all students have gained some skills from you. The 
dance performance was well choreographed and was 
presented in a strong and impressive manner. Thank you 
once again for your great work. Regards 🙏🙏 
NITYA KAUSHIK JKG- A 

Firstly, I would like to congratulate each of you for successfully organising such a grand function. Everything was very well 
planned and executed. I would like to thank you for making us a part of the event so that we could witness our wards 
performing on the stage not once but twice. Nobody, like nobody would ever get the opportunity to do the same but we as 
parents got it. so thank you for that. Agastya was tired but he enjoyed his best.  Thank you for making him learn the dance 
steps which he not only performed but enjoyed doing. 
Agastya SKG - A 
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ACHIEVEMENTS AND ACCOLADES 
GRIHA COUNCIL AWARDS (3RD NOVEMBER 2023) 
DMA students participated in the Paryavaran 
Rakshak Program 2.0 organized by Griha Council 
at the national level on 3rd November 2023. This 
program aimed to promote environmental 
conservation and awareness among schools 
across the nation. 
The event consisted of four different 
competitions, namely Nukad Natak, Self-
composed Poem, Muscot, and Exhibition. We are 
proud to announce that all four events from our 
school were shortlisted among the top 40 schools 
in the country. This is a remarkable 
accomplishment and reflects the talent and hard 
work of our students. Nukad Natak (street play) 
and Muscot (mascot) performances were 
recognized as winners in their respective 
categories. The Nukad Natak team was awarded a 
cheque of Rupees twenty thousand, while the 
Muscot team received a cash prize of Rupees five 
thousand. These prizes not only acknowledge 
their outstanding performances but also serve as 
a testament to their dedication and creativity. 

In addition to the cash prizes, our students were also presented with a number of other awards and certificates to 
recognize their exceptional contributions. It is truly heartening to see our students' efforts being recognized at a national 
level, and we are immensely proud of their achievements. 



WORKSHOPS/SEMINARS/EDUCATIONAL TRIPS 

VISIT TO ABHA MANAV MANDIR - OLD AGE HOME (9TH 
NOVEMBER 2023) 
Old people deserve a medal, a medal of existence 
which crowns their long-term victory against the 
cruelty of time and the dangers of this chaotic 
universe! 
“Those who respect the elderly pave their own road 
towards success.” 
The school organised a visit to Abha Manav Mandir, an 
old age home situated in Ganga Nagar, Meerut. A group 
of 44 students accompanied by 4 teachers Ms. Santosh 
Tomar, Ms. Chitra Tyagi, Ms. Nirlap Kaur and Mr. Ankur 
Tomar in order to celebrate Diwali through cultural 
items. This event was organized with the aim of 
spreading joy and happiness during the festive season 
and fostering a sense of empathy and compassion 
among our students.  
The students had been eagerly looking forward to 
celebrating Diwali with the elderly residents of the Old 
Age Home. The event began at 9:30 am and continued 
until 11:30am. It was a heartwarming experience for 
both the students and the elderly residents, as they 
came together to celebrate the festival of lights. 
 The students, guided by their teachers, presented a 
variety of cultural items to entertain the elderly 
residents. This included classical dance performance, 
garba, singing of traditional Diwali songs, bhajans, 
dohas and even a small act of Ram based on the 
significance of Diwali. The elderly residents thoroughly 
enjoyed the performances and were visibly moved by 
the effort put in by our students. 



WORKSHOPS/SEMINARS/EDUCATIONAL TRIPS 
Prior to the visit, the students had prepared beautiful Diwali decorations 
(Paper lanterns), including colorful rangoli designs and hand-made diyas. 
These were gifted to the residents, adding a festive touch to their living 
spaces. 
Diwali is incomplete without sweets, and our students made sure to share 
this sweetness with the elderly residents. They distributed a variety of 
Diwali sweets, which were graciously accepted and appreciated. 
 Our students engaged in conversations with the elderly residents, listened 
to their stories, and offered a sympathetic ear. The elderly residents 
shared their life experiences, and our students learned valuable lessons 
about respect, wisdom, and the importance of family. 
Our students and teachers were dressed in traditional Diwali attire, and 
they encouraged the elderly residents to wear their traditional clothes as 
well. This added to the festive atmosphere and helped the residents relive 
the joy of Diwali. 
The visit to the Old Age Home was a truly enriching experience for our 
students. It allowed them to understand the importance of giving back to 
the community, especially during festivals when the spirit of sharing and 
caring is paramount. The elderly residents were equally delighted by the 
visit, and their faces lit up with joy. 
We would like to extend our gratitude to the Abha Manav Mandir staff for 
their warm welcome and support in organizing this event. 
In conclusion, this visit was an outstanding example of the positive impact 
that our school and students can have on the community. We hope to 
continue organizing such events in the future to instill values of 
compassion, empathy, and social responsibility in our students. 
The students and teachers thanked revered Principal Dr. (Mrs.) Ritu Diwan 
for her support and encouragement in making this visit a success. 

ABHA MANAV OLD AGE HOME 






